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Coming Events  

June Porirua Branch meeting 
Wednesday 14 June       7.00 PM for a cup of tea or coffee 
                                           Meeting starts at 7.30 PM 
Speaker/Topic:               Gerald Twiss: Charting Family Trees 

Venue:                              Pataka Museum, cnr Norrie and Parumoana 

Streets, Porirua 

 

National Library Oral History events 
The Essentials of Oral History research (National Library) 

Day 1: Intro to Oral History Saturday 24 June 2017  
Day 2: Recording Seriously Saturday 22 July 2017    
 

Abstracting Oral History (National Library) 
Saturday and Sunday 12 & 13 August 2017  

Contact Details: Phone 04 462 3935 or email ALTOutreach@dia.govt.nz 

 
Family History Month Expo 
Saturday 5 August  9 AM to 5 PM 
Venue:    Samuel Marsden Collegiate School, Marsden Ave, Karori 
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Convenor’s Comment       

Hello again everyone 

Welcome to our new members! 

The Annual General Meeting went off well (apart from some operator 

errors with the slide show). Thank you for re-electing me as Convenor. 

Welcome to our two new committee members: Pat Liddell, who has 

bravely taken on the role of Treasurer, and Alison Lavin.After the AGM, 

Barbara Mulligan spoke to us about the Karori Cemetery Influenza 

Project. What a super project it is. It will add to our collective historical 

memory. I took notes and these will be elsewhere in this newsletter. 

Our April Research evening meeting went well. We had a good turnout. I hope everyone 
who came managed to find something useful. 
Our June meeting will have Charting Family Trees, presented by Gerald Twiss. It should be 
very good. Note that we are starting at 7PM with a cup of tea or coffee and the meeting 
will start at 7:30 PM.  In July, we will learn about Tracing Living Family, by a speaker from 
the Salvation Army. 
 
HOUSEKEEPING  Please add these addresses to your email contacts so that messages are 
not sent to your junk: 
Mary Beckett (Secretary): mcbeckett16@gmail.com 
Carolina Gartner (Newsletter): gartnergen@gmail.com 
Pat Liddell (Treasurer): triciaandjohn@xtra.co.nz 
Jan Powell (Convenor): jan@rellyseeker.nz 
 
If you have any birth, marriage and/or death certificates you'd like to share, we'd be happy 
to add them to our library collection. I am aware that NZSG holds such documents and I 
encourage you to join so you can access them. However, some of our branch members 
haven't joined, so adding to our local collection makes sense, to me. 
 
STILL REQUESTING:  Maybe you'd like to write an article for our newsletter about someone 
you've found? It needn't be long, say 500 words, give or take. If you are feeling brave, you 
are welcome to write more. It’s always nice to have articles written by our members. Yours 
could be a “Look what I found” or a “Here’s something useful” kind of article. If you think 
you’re not flash with words, just jot down or type your ideas and we will find someone to 
put it together into an article. 
Have your registered for RealMe yet? RealMe® is free for consumers. Use it in two ways: to 
prove who you are when you’re online, and to log into lots of New Zealand sites and 
services. Remember you need to do this to use National Library and Alexander Turnbull 
Library now. 
https://www.realme.govt.nz/ 

See you soon. 

Jan  

mailto:mcbeckett16@gmail.com
mailto:gartnergen@gmail.com
mailto:triciaandjohn@xtra.co.nz
mailto:jan@rellyseeker.nz
https://www.realme.govt.nz/
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Survey results and winner 

We carried out a survey of our members in April-May 2017, thank you to all that 
participated. 
A total of 90 members were invited to participate in the survey—53 surveys were fully 
completed, 10 were partially completed, one member opted out. 
We were seeking information from our members about a range of topics including: 
 

Å their levels of expertise 

Å skills they have that they might like to share 

Å what they do or intend to do with their data 

Å what they would like to see at future meetings 

Å general comments and ideas. 
 
It was pleasing to see the response rate. Thank you all very much. If you’d like to complete 
the survey, please let me (Jan Powell) or another of our committee members know and we 
will print you out a hard copy (the online version has expired). 
We received some very valuable information about our membership, including some super 
ideas for our meeting format and for speakers and topics. One of these was that we have a 
cuppa before our meetings, so: 
starting with our June meeting, there will be a cuppa (tea or coffee) from 7pm before our 
meeting which starts at 7.30pm. 
 
And the winner is….. 

The winner of the $25 gift voucher is Stephanie Barron, congratulations! 

Porirua Branch Of NZSG Subscriptions  
Thank you to all the people who have paid their subs.  This year 60 members have paid 

their subs by internet banking.  This is many more than last year. Thank you very 

much.   

 

The Treasurer is able to view the transactions on line and so now can receipt the 

subscriptions as they arrive in the Porirua NZSG Account.  It is a marvellous process. 

There are just four outstanding subs as at 26 May 2017 so if you have overlooked this, 

please attend to it at your earliest convenience. 

 

 

THANK YOU EVERYONE. 
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Karori Cemetery 1918 Influenza 

Epidemic Talk 

Barbara Mulligan 

 

Our guest speaker last month was Barbara Mulligan 
who gave an interesting talk about a current project 

connected with Karori Cemetery. A group of interested people is cleaning up the plots and 
headstones of some people who died in the 1918 Influenza Epidemic and finding out the 
backgrounds of some of them. 
 
The Influenza Epidemic was short and brutal. Worldwide it claimed more people than the 
Great War or the Black Death. In the Wellington area, it claimed 667 people over only a few 
weeks, mostly in November 1918. Of those who died, 593 are buried at Karori. On just one 
day, there were 63 interments. One wonders how so many deaths were handled by 
undertakers and cemetery staff. 
Wellington City Council are to do a digital storybook so people will be able to do a self-
guided tour and read about some of the victims. 
To this end, Barbara is coordinating family history research, seminars and workshops, and 
working bees (during the summer months). Barbara also writes a blog about the project 
(https://1918flu.blog/)  and has set up a Facebook presence: 1918 Influenza Project Karori 
Cemetery. 
Currently, there are 45 volunteers who are part of this project, some of whom are members 
of Porirua Branch. It is hoped that number will increase to about 75. If you would like to 
become part of the project, you can email Barbara at flu1918karori@gmail.com.  Our branch 
will cover the cost of any BDM printouts you may need to purchase as part of your research. 
 
Other references: 
Rice, Geoffrey and Bryder, Linda, .ƭŀŎƪ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊΣ Canterbury University Press, 2005 
(available online, at the library and at bookshops) 
 
http://undergroundhistory.blogspot.co.nz/2013/06/the-hidden-stories-of-karori-
cemetery.html 
 
https://nzhistory.govt.nz/culture/influenza-pandemic-1918 
 
http://www.nzine.co.nz/views/1918pandemic.html 

https://1918flu.blog/
https://www.facebook.com/1918InfluenzaProjectKaroriCemetery/?ref=page_internal
https://www.facebook.com/1918InfluenzaProjectKaroriCemetery/?ref=page_internal
mailto:flu1918karori@gmail.com
http://undergroundhistory.blogspot.co.nz/2013/06/the-hidden-stories-of-karori-cemetery.html
http://undergroundhistory.blogspot.co.nz/2013/06/the-hidden-stories-of-karori-cemetery.html
https://nzhistory.govt.nz/culture/influenza-pandemic-1918
https://nzhistory.govt.nz/culture/influenza-pandemic-1918
http://www.nzine.co.nz/views/1918pandemic.html
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Price increase 

Changes to birth, death, marriage and civil union fees  
On 21 April the Department of Internal Affairs confirmed changes to fees for birth, death, 
marriage and civil union (BDMCU) products and services. Changes to certificate fees are: 
 

¶ A standard Birth, Marriage or Death certificate will increase from $26.50 to $33.00. 

¶ Printouts for years 1848-1874 will reduce from $26.50 to $25.00. 

¶ Post 1874 will increase from $20.40 to $25.00. 
For a full list of charges see 
 https://www.govt.nz/organisations/births-deaths-and-marriages/  
 

Family History Month is Coming  

As part of FHM, there will be an Expo/Open Day held on 5 August, 9 AM to 5 PM at Samuel 

Marsden Collegiate School Karori. The proposed programme is as follows :  

 

Fabulous raffle! 
Tickets for the following raffle will be available from Porirua, Wellington, Hutt Valley and 
Kilbirnie Branches at their Branch Meetings in June and July.  Also at the Family History 
Month Open Day at Samuel Marsden Collegiate School, Karori on 5 August 2017.  
If you want to get tickets from our branch but will not be at our meetings ask another 
member to buy them for you or call Lesley Anderson 232-4533 who might be able to help. 

 

https://www.govt.nz/organisations/births-deaths-and-marriages/
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         NZSG WELLINGTON COMBINED BRANCHES 
 

2017 FAMILY HISTORY MONTH RAFFLE  
 

To be drawn 5 August 2017 
 

TICKETS $5.00 EACH or $10.00 FOR THREE  
 

PRIZES: 
 

Å Ancestry UK Heritage Plus Subscription (value about 
$250.00* ) 

Å Find My Past Subscription (value about $255.00* ) 

Å Living DNA Testing Kit (value about $170.00* ) 

Å Ancestry DNA Testing Kit (value about $150.00* ) 

Å NZSG National Membership for one year (value 
$102.00) 

Å NZSG Local Branch Membership for one year (value 
varies) 

 
Five prizes will be awarded: 

1. First prize winner may choose one from the above list.  
2. Second prize winner may choose one from the remainder (after 

first prize winner has chosen). 
3. Third prize winner may choose from the remainder after 2 above.  
4. Fourth prize winner may choose from the remainder after 3 above.  
5. Fifth prize winner gets the last prize remaining.  

 
* 

Please note: prizes are valued in NZ dollars. Values may vary because of exchange rate with Australia. 
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Contribution by Lesley Anderson 
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Happy to Help ? 
Are you happy to offer your help or provide tips to our members on how to do research? 
If you are, could you please let me know your name and area of expertise and I will publish 
it in this box each newsletter. We can all learn from each other!  
 
Carolina, Editor 

 

 

 

Useful resources and websites 

https://www.family-tree.co.uk/how-to-guides/  

They are a collection of bite-sized guides to help you get started on your research, or to help 

you to get further as you move into new areas. Some are time limited, or location limited 

but many are not and they range from a simple relationship calculator, to how to prepare 

for visits to various archives and include items on DNA, preservation of documents and how 

to use various online services. The collection is added to regularly. 

While you are on that website you might like to look at the contents of the reviews tab 

where there are not just book reviews, but also website reviews. Or the Societies tab to see 

if there is another group that covers your particular interest area that you might like to join. 

www.dunedinfamilyhistory.co.nz/filing/ 

 A great article on how to organise your genealogy. You 

might also like other aspects of the site, especially if you come from the area. 

(From Kilbirnie’s Genealogix May 2017)    

 

https://www.family-tree.co.uk/how-to-guides/
http://www.dunedinfamilyhistory.co.nz/filing/
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Something we should all be thinking about  

http://www.gedsite.com/en/archive.htm 

The link has both an overview of some of the options for passing on your data and a means 

to create one of them. John Cardinal is the highly-respected developer of the website 

generator SecondSite which works directly from the no longer sold TMG (The Master 

Genealogist) to produce widely customisable web pages. He has now produced GedSite 

which is not limited to those using TMG. His new GedSite program generates web pages 

from a GEDCOM of your genealogy data, so works with all of the modern genealogy 

programs. The webpages generated are on your computer and can be viewed on your 

computer, or popped onto a flash drive, burnt to a cd/dvd, or published on the web for 

sharing with others. All it takes to read them is a web browser - Firefox, Chrome, Safari, 

Opera, Internet Explorer. If you have explored your genealogy programme's webpage 

generation options which are generally fairly basic, why not try GedSite and explore what it 

can do. GedSite "knows" about some of the program specific options available in eg 

FamilyHistorian, RootsMagic, Legacy and Family Tree Maker and can make use of them to 

produce more interesting webpages (or websites if published) for viewing, or checking, your 

collected data.  

Lorna Henderson http://LornaHen.com 

(From Kapiti Newsletter Feb 2017) 

“Who Do You Think You Are? Live” Speakers’ Handouts 

Speakers’ handouts or slides presented at WDYTYA? Live shows in Birmingham NEC and 

previously in Glasgow and London are published here as PDFs or online links. Not every 

speaker will have provided slides of their presentations but we do expect more to arrive, so 

if the talk you wanted isn't yet represented on the list below do pop back to this page and 

check again later. 

Click on the speaker's name to download the PDF 

http://www.sog.org.uk/learn/who-do-you-think-you-are-live-2014-speakers-handouts/ 

(From the Society of Genealogist website) 

National Library Oral History events 
Essentials of oral history Day One: Wellington 

Date:  Saturday 24 June 2017 

Time: 8.45am - 4.30pm  

Cost: $300 ($220 Community Services cardholders/students) for both days of this course.  

Location: National Library, corner Molesworth and Aitken Streets, Wellington 

http://www.gedsite.com/en/archive.htm
http://www.sog.org.uk/learn/who-do-you-think-you-are-live-2014-speakers-handouts/
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Contact Details: Phone 04 462 3935 or email  ALTOutreach@dia.govt.nz 

 

Alexander Turnbull Library Outreach Services is offering workshops for people considering 
using oral history in their work, community or personal projects. The workshops will be 
tutored by Judith Fyfe, oral historian and lawyer, and Lynette Shum, Oral History Adviser, 
Alexander Turnbull Library. 
 
By the end of the workshop participants should have a basic understanding of how to tackle 
an oral history project from planning right through to archiving. All equipment is provided 
and all participants receive comprehensive guides and resources. 
 
The course is limited to 12 participants. The fee includes morning and afternoon tea. 
 
 

NZSG News                                                                              

Looking Forward to the Past: 50 Years Celebration 

National Luncheon 2017                                                                                  

  
You are warmly invited to join a very special celebration of NZSG’s 
50th Anniversary at a luncheon on Tuesday 15th August, 2017 12-3pm 
at the James Cook Hotel Grand Chancellor, 147 The Terrace 
Wellington. 
 
A unique event, our National Luncheon exemplifies the NZSG 50th 
theme:  FROM THE PAST INTO THE FUTURE as all venues across the country will be linking 
into a live web-cast from Auckland featuring Robyn Williams NZSG Chair and a guest 
speaker. 
 
We will also highlight various local branch members who have given outstanding service 
over the years. Our Guest of Honour is Hon Russell Marshall NZSG # 94, former Minister of 
Education and High Commissioner to the UK, who started Porirua Branch in April 1993 and 
was their first Convenor.  
 
100 tickets @ $40 each are available on a first-come-first-served basis. RSVP to 
Kilbirnie@genealogy.org.nz by 1 June. You will then receive a Ticket and venue directions. 
The event is being organised by Kilbirnie Branch on behalf of the four Wellington branches.  
 

 

 

 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 

mailto:ALTOutreach@dia.govt.nz
mailto:Kilbirnie@genealogy.org.nz
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Genealogy Jokes 

1. ñMy ancestors are so hard to find, they must have been in a witness protection 
program!” 

2. Eventually, all genealogists come to their census. 
3. Genealogists: The only people who are excited to read obituaries. 
4. “Done! Everything in the family tree has been found and is completely organized” — 

said no genealogist. Ever. 
5. Genealogist: Disturbs the dead and irritates the living. 
6. Genealogy is like playing hide and seek: They hide… we seek! 
7. “I’m not stuck, I’m ancestrally challenged.” 
8. Gene-Allergy: It’s a contagious disease, but we love it. 
9. Genealogy: Where the answer to one problem leads to two more! 
10. “My husband calls cemeteries ancestor farms.” 
11. “I’m more interested in what happened in 1816, than what’s happening today  in 
2016” 

12. Wife to husband: “Never mind the children, do you know where your second great-
grandparents are tonight?” 

13. Only a genealogist views a step backwards as progress. 
14. “I used to have a lot of free time… then I discovered genealogy.” 
15. “I collect dead relatives!” 
16. “My ancestors did WHAT?” 
17. A pack rat is hard to live with, but makes a mighty fine ancestor. 
18. “I want to find ALL of them! So far I only have a few thousand.” 
19. “I think my ancestors had several “bad heir” days.” 

(Source: https://blog.myheritage.com/2016/03/19-jokes-all-genealogists-will-appreciate/ 

What’s on at your Local Branches 
 

Hutt Valley 
7.30pm Thursday 8 June - 
Clark Stiles, Heritage Specialist, Hutt City Libraries Venue: Petone Community Centre, 7-11 
Britannia Street,Petone. 

Kapiti 
7.30pm Tuesday 27 June - 
DNA for genealogy - come and share your stories of how DNA testing has helped you build or 
verify your family tree. All contributions welcomed. Venue: Kapiti Community Centre, 15 
Ngahina Street, Paraparaumu 
 
Kilbirnie 
10.00 am Wednesday   7 June - 
Self Publishing Family History – Guest Speakers: Colin Boswell and Suzanne Sutton 
Cummings. Venue: The Park Bowling Club, Kilbirnie 
 
Wellington 

https://blog.myheritage.com/2016/03/19-jokes-all-genealogists-will-appreciate/
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6 pm Wednesday 28 June- 
My Berlin Wall or Researching my German ancestors from Pomerania  by Suzanne Sutton 
Cummings 
Venue: Connolly Hall, Guildford Terrace, Thorndon. Note the later starting time. 
 
 

Legacy User Group 
A reminder that the Kapiti Branch of NZSG holds sessions for Legacy users on the last 
Saturday of every second month from February to October. Everyone is welcome.  
Meet at the Kapiti Community Centre. Cost $2, pay at the door. Doors open at 1 PM, 
meeting is 2-4 PM. Tea and coffee is available. You need to bring a laptop if you have one 
and a power cord if you need power.  The contact is Gerald Twiss - gero@ihug.co.nz 
 

Branch Noticeboard 

2017 Branch meeting dates: 

14 June 
12 July 
  9 August 
13 September 
11 October 
  8 November 
14 February 2018 

 

Branch Resources 

Please remember to return promptly any branch 

resources (ie. CDs, DVDs, books, etc) that you have 

borrowed so that other members may have access to 

them. 

Transport 

If anyone is having difficulty getting to branch meetings and would like a ride, please contact 

one of the committee who will endeavour to find a member in your area to transport you to 

and from the meeting. 

Branch Meeting Venue 

Helen Smith community Meeting Room, Pataka Museum of Arts and Cultures, cnr Norrie 

and Parumoana Streets Porirua (after-hours entrance off Norrie St). 

Meet at 7:00 PM for a cup of tea/coffee and the meeting starts at 7:30 PM on the second 

Wednesday of the month, February to November. 

 

 

 

 

mailto:gero@ihug.co.nz
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Branch Committee 

Convenor 
Jan Powell                                 (04) 478 7005                    jan@rellyseeker.nz 
 
Secretary 
Mary Beckett                          (04) 233 1655                    mcbeckett16@gmail.com  
 
Treasurer 
Pat Liddell                              (027) 272 8966                   triciandjohn@xtra.co.nz 
 

Committee Members 

Lesley  Anderson                     (04) 232 4533                    lesleyanderson@inspire.net.nz 
 
Carolina Gartner                     (04) 233 1240 
(Newsletter Editor)               (021) 374 102                      gartnergen@gmail.com 
 
Elwyn Goldsbury                      (04) 239 8431                  elwyng2@ihug.co.nz 
(Programme) 
 

Gill Knox                                   (04) 233 8863                   keith.gillknox@xtra.co.nz 

(NZSG Director) 

 

Alison Lavin                            (04) 473 9593                     alison.lavin@orcon.net.nz 

 

Helen Swiney                           (04) 233 9978                   theswineys@slingshot.co.nz 
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